Having trouble viewing or want to print this email? Click here.



The Rev. Mary Weatherwax, 1935-2023

We are sad to announce that the Reverend Mary Weatherwax died Friday afternoon, July 7, in hospice care at her home in Friendship Village in Upper St. Clair.

Mary+ was a former Assistant Rector at St. Paul's, Mt. Lebanon, and previously served at Episcopal parishes in Salem and Bridgeport, WV.

A memorial service will be held at St. Paul's at a time to be determined.

Condolences may be sent to Amy Weatherwax Snider, 167 Wild Turkey Drive, Bridgeport, WV 26330

We ask you to keep Mary's family in your prayers. We will share details regarding further arraignments as information becomes available.

O God, whose mercies cannot be numbered: Accept our prayers on behalf of thy servant Mary and grant her an entrance into the land of light and joy, in the fellowship of thy saints; through Jesus Christ thy Son our Lord, who lives and reigns with thee and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and forever. Amen. --BCP p. 470



Episcopal Diocese of Pittsburgh | 325 Oliver Avenue, Suite 300, Pittsburgh, PA 15222